Notice of Variances and Waivers

WATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICTS
Suwannee River Water Management District
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

40B-400.091
Publications and Agreements Incorporated by Reference

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on July 2, 2020, the Suwannee River Water Management District, received a petition for a variance from Chester Stokes, 25655 Marsh Landing Pkwy., Ponte Vedra, FL. Pursuant to Section 120.542, F.S., Petitioner is seeking a variance from section 3.3 of the Suwannee River Water Management District, Environmental Resource Permit Applicant’s Handbook Volume II., which provides that the post-development peak discharge rate must not exceed the pre-development peak discharge rate for any design storm event. The applicant is requesting to increase discharge rates to the Steinhatchee River and Taylor County Road 361 right of way. The project is located in Section 26, Township 9S, Range 9E, in Taylor County and has been assigned permit number ERP-123-233709-3, Marina at Deadman Bay.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Tilda Musgrove, Business Resource Specialist, Suwannee River Water Management District, 9225 CR 49, Live Oak, FL 32060, (386)362-1001 or 1(800)226-1066 in Florida only.
